

Municipality of South Bruce

MUNICIPAL OFFICE

P.O. Box 540, 21 GORDON ST E. TEESWATER, ONTARIO NOG 2S0 Phone (519) 392-6623x229 | Fax (519) 392-6266 | Email vkennedy@southbruce.ca

January 26, 2024

Via Email to:

Municipality of Brockton

Sonya Watson, CAO swatson@brockton.ca Fiona Hamilton, Director of Legislative and Legal Services (Clerk) fhamilton@brockton.ca

Municipality of Arran-Elderslie

Sylvia Kirkwood, CAO skirkwood@arran-elderslie.ca Christine Fraser-McDonald, Clerk CFraser@arran-elderslie.ca

Township of Huron-Kinloss

Mary Rose Walden, CAO mrwalden@huronkinloss.com Jennifer White, Clerk jwhite@huronkinloss.com

Municipality of Kincardine

Jillene Bellchamber-Glazier, CAO jbellchamber-glazier@kincardine.ca Jennifer Lawrie, Clerk jlawrie@kincardine.ca

Please be advised that the Municipality of South Bruce Council met at their regular session of Council on January 23, 2024, at which time they received the correspondence and resolution relating to the creation of a Transition Board to prepare for the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 (CSPA) and associated requirements for the South Bruce O.P.P. Detachment Board.

The enthusiasm of the Municipality of Brockton, and their Police Services Board relating to the new OPP Detachment Board is appreciated. However, Council recognizes the time constraints and permitted staff to continue working with the neighbouring Clerks/Deputy Clerks within the South Bruce OPP Detachment (Working Group) to prepare necessary drafts and proposals for the South Bruce OPP Detachment Board.

Staff look forward to being able to share the draft documents with existing Police Services Boards and Council for information and feedback.

Sincerely,

Manager of Legislative Services/Clerk

Municipality of South Bruce